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January 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Firstly, I would like to congratulate you all on your wonderful efforts in 

supporting your children at this difficult time. The staff assure me that 

the vast majority of you have supported those children who need to work 

from home and have kept in regular contact with school. Even if your child 

cannot attend at this current time, rest assured that we are only ever a 

phone call away from help or support. 

 

Secondly I would like to update you with our arrangements for ensuring 

children have access to a nutritious meal at this time. We tried hard to 

supply all children at home with a hot meal, at the beginning of January. 

Sadly, this only had a 10% take up. We then supplied food boxes but again 

this had a poor take up with only 30% of those eligible collecting their 

boxes. Therefore, because it is so important to us to still put the 

wellbeing of all our children first, we have decided to distribute vouchers. 

It is vitally important that school have an up-to-date email address for 

you to be issued with these.  

 

Your ongoing support is very much appreciated and we are always 

delighted to see the work and activities your children have been getting 

on with at home. Please contact school if you have been left a message so 

that we can be reassured all is going well for you. 

 

Hopefully we can all be together again soon but as Boris Johnson pointed 

out yesterday, this is likely not to be until after 8th March at the very 

earliest. 

 

Yours faithfully 

Mrs G Leigh 

Tel: 01942 222016  Fax: 01942 216820 
E-mail:    enquiries@admin.marshgreen.wigan.sch.uk  Website: www.marshgreenprimary.co.uk 

Twitter: @MGPSWigan                                   Facebook: Marsh Green Primary 
 


